
 

  

 

St. Mary’s School 
 

Newsletter  
Term 2, Issue 7 

Thursday June 6th, 2019  

TERM DATES 

June 
Friday, 7th 

 

School Closure Day - 
Staff First Aid Training 

 

Sunday, 16th 
WORKING BEE - 
Following 10:30am Mass 

Monday, 10th 
Queen’s Birthday  
Public Holiday 

 

Monday, 17th 
School Incursion 
“Make Friends with Worry” 
9:30am - 12:30pm 

Wednesday, 12th 
PREP INFORMATION  
EVENING - 6:00pm 

 

Friday, 28th Last day Term 2 - 2:30 finish 

Thursday, 13th 

P & F Meeting - 9:00am 
in Staffroom 
 

Assembly - 2:40pm 

 

 

July 
Monday, 15th 

Term 3 commences 

Friday, 14th 
P & F - Dad’s Night 
Buckley Room - 7:00pm 

 August 
Monday, 26th 

School Closure Day 
Staff PD 

Phone:  5472 2270 
Fax:   5470 5042 
Email:   principal@smcastlemaine.catholic.edu.au 
Facebook:  St. Mary’s Primary School Welcomes You 

Our School Vision 

We are an empowered and sustainable learning community,  
centred in faith and united in our respect and responsibility for all of        
creation; we strive for excellence; actively living, learning, caring and  
growing together.  

 



 

  

We acknowledge and respect Aboriginal and Torres Strait  
Islander people as the traditional custodians of the land upon 
which we gather. 
We pay our respects to the Elders of the past, present and  
future and acknowledge their spiritual connection to Country. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Dear Families, Parishioners and Friends, 
 
We were delighted to welcome nine families into our school 
on Tuesday which was our school Open Day. It was great to 
talk with these families and hear about their children and 
their hopes for the primary school years. All of the families 
had heard many positive things about our school and they 
spent some time moving through the classrooms and meet-
ing our children, teachers and some of our parents. Many 
thanks to all of you who baked something for our visitors 
morning tea. Thank you also to Kathy, Joanne, Clare and 
Stacey for staying for the morning to talk with families and 
give them a parents insight into what our school has to offer. 
 
Our school captains did a splendid job welcoming our visitors and 
showing their children through our school. Thank you and well done 
Amelia and Katiana! You are fine young people! We missed Patrick on 
this day and hope that he is feeling much better. 

 
It was both a highlight and a surprise to see Fr. Wahid 
again. Fr. has returned safely and full of life from his     
pilgrimage in the Holy Land. Welcome back Fr. Wahid! 
We are very happy to have you back with us. You bring great joy, love and hope into 
our school. 
 
 

Tabloid Sports  
Thank you for your assistance on Friday in 

making our Tabloid Sports event so  
enjoyable for our children. 

 

Our junior school children participated in the  
Tabloid Sports with other local schools.  

Congratulations to the following student: 
School Captain Award: Quinn McMahon 



 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank you to Castlemaine  
Secondary College for their 
hospitality. It was great to talk 
with some of our past  
students who have settled in 
very well to secondary school 
life!  
 

Special thanks to Ella McQualter for  
assisting our junior children on this 
day. It was great to see you again 
and our children really enjoyed the 
time you spent with them. 
 

Naldrum Didgeridoo Show at  
Castlemaine Secondary College    
It was highly entertaining to engage 
with Queensland-based international 
performer Adrian Fabila  
Tjupurrula – aka- Tjupurru, who is a 
descendant of the Djabera Djabera 
Tribe at Castlemaine Secondary  
College where our students enjoyed 
the fun of the Didjeribone Show. 
Whilst incorporating a true cultural 
experience, the performance  
explored tradition through  
contemporary technology.  

Chess at St. Mary’s  
We are most grateful for the work Harry 
Poulton does with our children in teaching 
to play chess. Harry has a gentle and kind 
manner with our children and he is dedicat-
ed to sharing his skills and passion for the 
game. Our students will be competing in 
September against other schools in a chess 
tournament. 
 

Thank-you Royce 
Royce discovered some vases in a backyard in Harcourt. He realised that they 
were special as they commemorated the 1986 Papal visit to Australia. He has 
thoughtfully donated them to the school and parish. We appreciate them and 
thank you Royce. 
 

Milo Friday 
Given that the winter chill has set in we will  

resume our Milo Friday routine. Children may 
have a warm milo if they arrive before 8.50am. 

Warm milo will be served outside our library from 
8.30 am until 8.50 am. If you would like a milo on Fridays be sure to  

arrive before 8.50! If you have special dietary requirements, please let 
us know. Alternative milk can be provided. 



 

  

Tassel Club starting Tuesday 18th in the 
Arts Hub  
At St. Mary’s we encourage student voice 
and we support our students to use their 
initiative and actively engage in their 
learning. Harper and Quinn are keen to 
facilitate a Tassel club during the colder 
months and brought their proposal to 
me. It will be open to anyone who would 
like to make a Tassel at lunchtimes on Tuesdays over 3 to 4 weeks depending on the level of interest. 
I’m looking forward to making my tassel! 
 
Coding Club starting soon 
Xavier and Alex are in the process of planning some coding activities which they will 
present to me next week. Stay tuned everyone! We will soon have a coding club      
opportunity at St. Mary’s. 

 
MINI VINNIES WINTER APPEAL  
This year, as the cold weather 
creeps in, our thoughts go towards 
those in our community that are in 
need. More than 40% of those     
experiencing homelessness in   
Australia are under 25 years of age! 
This is an alarming number and the St Mary’s Social 
Justice Team / Mini Vinnies (pictured) need your 
help to ‘make a difference’ and inspire change. From 
now until the end of Term 2 the Mini Vinnies (Social 
Justice Team) will be partnering with the St Vincent 

de Paul Society to run a ‘Winter Appeal’. This year the St Vincent de Paul Society are in desperate need 
of warm, life-saving clothing and blankets for our ‘homeless’. This term we are asking our families to 
donate warm, winter blankets, sleeping bags or clothing in new or in very good condition in both adult 
and children sizes. The donations need to be washed and not stained! Items could  include: Gloves, 
beanies, scarves, coats, earmuffs, socks (new) or blankets/sleeping bags. Thank you very much in     
anticipation of your support. 

 

St. Mary’s Parish Altar Servers Training 
It is great that so many of our children are interested in training to 
be an alter server. All children from Year 4 upwards may do the 
training. A letter has been sent home about this. Training will begin 
in the week of June 17th. Please fill out the permission slips on 
CareMonkey should your child wish to participate. 
 
 

Sacred Heart College Junior Chef  
Madeleine Lane, Oliver Grainger, Michael 
Ma and Niamh Keane took part in the 
SHC Junior Chef Challenge this week. 
They made some delicious pancakes and 
will compete another cook-off in two 
weeks’ time.  
 

 
 
 



 

  

Thank you to Sally Keane and Chris Lane for attending with 
the children. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

St. Mary’s Information Evening: Spread the word! 
If you know anyone who would benefit from attend-
ing our school information evening, then let them 
know that they are welcome. Tours are available with 
me on any day via an appointment.  
 
Prep Enrolments 2020 
If you are a current parent who is seeking enrolment 
for a sibling in 2020 it would assist us if you pick up enrolment forms from our office and enrol as soon 
as you are ready. If you know anyone who would like to enrol for next year we are encouraging       
people to do so now. This will assist us with our planning for next year. Thank you. 

 
 

Working Bee 
In consultation with our P&F we have scheduled a working 
bee on Sunday June 16th following our 10.30 am Family Mass. 
Soup and bread will be provided and we welcome you to 
bring along a plate of goodies to share over morning tea after 
Mass. Your valued assistance with a few projects will help us 
greatly.  
We will detail the jobs to be done in next week’s Newsletter. 
Please bring a crowbar, spade, wheelbarrow and your work-
ing clothes.   

 
VRQA & Child Safety Compliance 

We continually remain vigilant to make sure that our school is compliant to the minimum  
standards for registration that relate to:  

· School governance —  democratic principles, governance, not-for-profit status, probity,  
 philosophy  

· Enrolment —   student enrolment numbers, enrolment policy, register of  
 enrolments, attendance register  

· Curriculum and student learning —  curriculum framework, student learning outcomes,  
  monitoring and reporting on students' performance  

· Student welfare — care, safety and welfare of students, student behaviour management, 
 attendance monitoring  

· Staff employment — teachers' requirements, compliance with the Working with Children 
 Act 2005  

· School infrastructure — buildings, facilities and grounds, and educational facilities.  

 
 



 

  

There are also specific requirements in relation to:  

· Bushfire preparedness  

· Anaphylaxis management  

· Financial management  

· Child safe standards. Ongoing work is being done in regard to Child Safety.  

We appreciate that at times the number of CareMonkey forms you  
receive, requests for absentee notices and other information required 
can be an inconvenience for some but we do this to ensure that the 
school meets its obligation to not only the State, Federal, CECV and 
the community, but more importantly, to your child. Thank you for 
your continued assistance. 

Wooden Desks for Sale 
Old wooden desks for sale: We have a few desks left. If you are interest-
ed inquire at the office and you can be shown what we have available. If you would then like to pur-
chase one you can make us an offer! Money raised will be put towards purchasing ironbark seating for 
our interactive garden area.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Kind regards, 
Bronwyn Phillips, 
Principal. 



 

  

 
 
 

 
 

JUNIOR CHEF COMPETITION -  
SACRED HEART COLLEGE 



 

  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents, 

 

 

Craig Trickey is able to offer choir lessons on Tuesday afternoons at 2.45 until 3.15 if we have 

enough children interested. We didn’t get enough children to conduct choir sessions this term 

however we can next term if we have 10 or more children who would like to take part. 

 

Craig is experienced and skilled in this area. The children who participated last term really   

enjoyed their sessions. There were others who wanted to do choir but didn’t want to miss out 

on play time. That is why we are offering the lessons at 2.45 for term 3.  

 

If you would like your child/ren to take part in choir lessons, please fill out the permission slip 

below and return it as soon as possible to the office. 

You would need to commit to the eight weeks of sessions offered now in term 3 and pay 

$21.00 in advance to contribute to the cost of running the program.  

 

We know that we have children who like to be part of a choir and that is why we are               

offering these sessions. 

 

Thank you for your prompt response. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Bronwyn Phillips 

Principal 

 

—————————————————————————————————————————————— 

 



 

  

Community News . . 



 

  

Community News . . .  

 

 



 

  

‘EXPERIENCE DAY’ 
Wednesday, 26th June 

If you have enrolled, or have applied to enrol, you will be notified of arrangements. 

 

 



 

  

P & F News . . . 

Family Day @ 

Leangarnook, 
Mt Alexander 

Sunday 21st July 

 following Commitment 

Mass 

Bring the family, rug up and 

enjoy a bush walk followed 

by some fresh damper by 

the camp fire!  

Social Friday 
Friday 21st June 

Railway Hotel 6.30pm 

Join us for dinner and 

drinks at the Railway   

Hotel in Castlemaine. 

 RSVP to Kari by        

Wednesday 19th June     

(0402-076-340) 

Food Bank 

St Mary’s is continuing its food 
bank to help families in need 
within the school community. 

If you would like to be on the 
contact list to make emergency 
meals please pass your name and 
contact details onto Kari          
Aldridge (mob 0402076340) 

Dads Night! 

Friday 14th June 7pm 

Essendon vs Hawthorn 

A night just for the dads to 

enjoy a catch up with    

nibbles and BYO drinks in 

the Buckley Room! 

 

 

 

St Vincent de Paul Coin 

Drive! 

A collection tin will be  

located in the foyer all 

year! 

 

St Mary’S SpringFeSt & 

Long Lunch 

Sunday October 27th 12.30pm 

Meeting to be held in June to begin         

organising. If you can assist with this 

event & can attend a meeting please 

contact Kari (0402-076-340)

 

 

 

Sunday 16th June following Mass 

*Lunch Provided* 

 Finish bird sanctuary with drainage 

& holes ready for children to plant the 

last week of term and general yard 

clean up. 

 

 

Last day of term Friday 28th June 

Football Dress up & Pie Day 

A day for the children to come dressed in their 

favourite football colours and enjoy a pie for 

lunch! 

Stay tuned for order forms to be sent home! 

Find the P&F private group on Facebook – “Ladies of St Mary’s PS” 

DATES: 

Thursday, 13th June - Next P & F Meeting - 9:00am in the Staffroom.  All welcome! 

Sunday 16th June – School Working bee following Mass, lunch provided 

Friday 21st June – Social Friday, Railway Hotel, 6.30pm 

Friday 28th June – Football dress up and Pie Day lunch 

Sunday 21st July – Family Day at Leangarnook, Mt Alexander, after mass 

Saturday 17th Sunday 18th August – Mens Alive weekend @ Parish  

Wednesday 18th September – Twilight Sports & Food truck  

Sunday October 27th – St Mary’s SpringFest & Long Lunch                                                                                    



 

  

Colgate Community Garden 
 

The Committee has registered St Mary’s to participate in the Terracycle Colgate  

Community Garden again this year.  This a great initiative to recycle used toothbrushes, 

containers, and packaging. Any brand accepted and please leave in a collection box 

located at the front of the school.  Spread the word, our aim is to involve the whole  

community with collection points at the school and Castlemaine Fitness Centre.   
 

 

Be sure to Vote DAILY for our school also following the link below - not only does our 

school go into a draw to win garden prizes but also the more votes the more chances  

of winning recycled garden sets and upcylcled pencil cases. 

 

See Flyer and Vote for our School St Mary’s Castlemaine at https://

www.terracycle.com.au/en-AU/contests/colgategardenvoting 

 

Entries and voting closes 30th September 2019! START COLLECTING & VOTING NOW!!! 

 

Parents & Friends Family Event  
Date: Sunday 21st July 2019 

Time: Following Commitment Mass  

Location: Mt Alexander – Leanganook Campground  
 

Join us for family bush walk, followed by toasting of marshmallows and  

warm damper. This will be a great little get together for the whole family -  

feel free to bring a picnic and rug up!  

Please note, this is a social event and children need to be supervised by  

their parents at all times. 

 

https://www.terracycle.com.au/en-AU/contests/colgategardenvoting
https://www.terracycle.com.au/en-AU/contests/colgategardenvoting


 

  



 

  


